
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

OCTOBER 8, 2012 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Chair     Priscilla Smith, Secretary       

Herb Weibe      Linda Mason           

Ron Eccleston      John Gordon    

The minutes of the August meeting were adopted with the following change.  Under new business 

item j. the hand rail in question is on the Atlantic Ave portion. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

a. Tree Planting on K Ave.  A problem has surfaced regarding the manhole cover which 

needs to be raised.  The date for the planting has been moved to November. 

b. Deer population.  Sunny Point has taken steps to correct this problem.  

c. Town Entrance sign.  The old entrance sign is still missing.  John will try to find out what 

happened to the sign.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. The new projects list has been modified and the items that other committee’s handle have 

been deleted.  The active items are: 

a. Continue to develop and recommend landscaping proposal at all of the entrance 

signs; Town lift stations, remainder of the Town Hall property, Street Medians; Joe 

Eakes Park including the Disc Golf Area and the front area of the Police Station. 

b. Pursue more turtle friendly lighting along Atlantic Ave. 

c. Add a hand rail on the boardwalk along Atlantic Ave where the sand fence is falling 

away. 

d. Create a list of areas that require ongoing maintenance alone with a time schedule. 

e. The idea of the Town acquiring electronic signs was brought up to the committee.  

This idea has, in the past, been handled by the SLAP committee that has done 

considerable work on the cost involved.  The Town vetoed the idea at the time. 

Due to the fact that the November Meeting Date is Veterans Day, the meeting shall be moved one 

(1) week forward to November 19
th

. At 4:00PM at the Town Hall.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 


